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CHAIR COUCH: . . .(gavel). . .
Good afternoon, the Planning Committee of
January 30, 2012, meeting will come to order. It is 1:35, and before we start
please everybody turn your cell phones onto stun or any other noise making
devices. I want to welcome the Committee voting members, Committee
Vice-Chair, Gladys Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Council Chair, Danny Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good afternoon.
CHAIR COUCH: Councilmember Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: And Councilmember White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Aloha.
And excused are Councilmember Victorino and
CHAIR COUCH:
Councilmember Pontanilla. And non-voting Members we don't have any today.
Administration, we will be having Mr. Spence, he's on his way as the
Planning Director, Gina Flammer, Planner from the Department of Planning,
Michael Hopper, Deputy Corporation Counsel, good afternoon. And then Staff,
of course, Legislative Analyst, Kim Willenbrink, good afternoon. She's in the
back right now, and Committee Secretary, Clarita Balala. We're gonna start with
public testimony and I just want to remind--inform the Members and the people in
the gallery that we are gonna have some students join us here in a little bit so we
will pause testimony to introduce the students when they show up. So that being
said, I would like to start public testimony. And if you wanna testify, please sign
up in the back, we're taking testimony only on the item on our agenda today and
you're limited to three minutes with one minute extra. We'll have the lighting
system and I'll try not to interrupt you in the middle of a thought but sometimes
I'll have to, to let you know there's one minute left. But when the light blinks
red, that means you have one minute left and you have a, a clock down there too.
State your name when you come up, please, and who you're representing, if
anybody. It would be appreciated so we can get it on the record. Oh, and I want
to also acknowledge the presence of Councilmember Pontanilla,
Vice-Chair Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Hi.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay, first to testify is Paul Laub followed by Lisa Nakagawa.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
MR. LAUB: Aloha everybody, I'm Paul Laub, and this is strictly to do with the transfers
of the permits. In domestic partnerships there's numerous couples today who are
not getting married for personal reasons. They should not be discriminated
against for management purposes. If necessary, the significant other can be added
to the permit at the time of issuance. So if somebody is worried about how long
that person is a significant other. The second item is heirs. Since this is not a
community property state homeownership is often vested in the name of only one
person. When the individual passes on, a probate is often necessary. These can
take a lot of time, years in fact here in Maui. In the interim, the heir may not be
holding the title legally until the probate is finished. Since we wish continuity in
this family business and do want to place an additional hardship on the surviving
family members, a will from the deceased's estate should be satisfactory as
evidence of eventual ownership and holder in due course for the beneficiary, so
the beneficiary can continue the business for the family. Thank you very much.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Laub. Any--Members, any questions for the testifier?
Mr. Laub, I have one. You're talking about people that don't enter into marriage?
MR. LAUB: That's correct, sir.
CHAIR COUCH: But they have a significant other type relationship. Any reason that
that wouldn't become a civil union?
MR. LAUB: Well, I think--I, I haven't read the Civil Union Bill, but I, I think the Civil
Union has to do with same sex, it doesn't--I, I don't know. For those people who
are not in a civil union and who just wanna cohabit together and be domestic
partners, and it could be a brother-sister relationship even though they're not
really sanguine siblings. The, the point being family is more than just blood.
That's how hanai came about, and so just as you can have a hanai son or hanai
daughter, you can have somebody who you love, who you're just not married to.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Members any further questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you, Mr. Laub.
MR. LAUB: Thank you, sir.
CHAIR COUCH: Lisa Nakagawa followed by Troy McCasland.
MS. NAKAGAWA: Hello. I'm here today just to talk about the issue of the TVR? I
hope I'm in the right place.
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CHAIR COUCH: You are.
MS. NAKAGAWA: My, my, my story's kind of complicated so I turned in written
testimony, but to make it short I own a unit in Kihei Shores which is on, in South
Kihei. And in 2012, I received a letter from the Planning Office stating that I was
running an illegal TVR and so I am complying. I ceased operations, but I was
hoping to lend a voice to the issue of TVRs in Maui because I, I guess before this,
I wasn't really aware that there was an issue. My property is actually a condo and
it's, it's not a house so it's maybe different from a lot of other people and it's on
either side there are two resort properties. And when I purchased the unit in 2008,
and I had asked the listing agent whether the vacation rentals were allowed, he
said, yes. So I bought the unit and then I registered it with the County, but I
found out I guess that it was just the tax office that I had did the condo declaration
use, and then I was paying the GE and TET, TAT taxes on it every year. So I
wasn't intentionally trying to run an illegal TVR, but I just, I guess I wasn't--I had
the wrong information. So today I'm just here to lend a voice because I feel that
maybe there's two sides of a story that should be heard with maybe some facts
and information so that parties involved can make a well decision on this issue.
So in the four years of renting I worked really hard with management to insure
that my guests were not a problem to surrounding neighbors or the property itself.
I have had a few complaints come in, but all issues have always been dealt with
on a timely and effective manner and not all were even vacation rental related, it
was maybe some other issues of machinery breaking down and stuff. But I have a
letter from the manager because I wanted a report to show that I didn't have any
violations or fines and very few complaints and that all complaints were resolved
in a efficient manner and effective manner. And she also took the time to speak
with other neighbors about my unit as well. 1 guess the main reason why I'm here
is I have one new neighbor that moved in and his complaints probably had
nothing to do with this either because it's more of a issue on just regular noise and
wanting me to redo my flooring. And, and I've done decibel testing with my
AOAO to kind of let him realize that foot noise and other noise outside of the
quiet hours is just acceptable living noise. And so I, I submitted a lot of
information I guess that shows, I guess that a disturbance to neighbors can be
taken more than just one way. There's a lot of aspects to it and, and I, I feel like I
personally haven't done anything to purposely irritate my neighbor but -CHAIR COUCH: One minute.
MS. NAKAGAWA: --unfortunately, oh sorry, unfortunately it came back this way, but I
guess I wanted to speak up for other people maybe that have issues that there is a
way that owners and managers, security, people can work together to responsibly
manage a TVR because I've done it for four years. I mean, unknowingly, but I,
I've done it in a way that has had very little negative impact on my neighbors and
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responsibly by cooperating with the security and the resident manager. So I'm
just hoping that maybe some positive light can be shed on this issue. Thank you.
Sorry.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Ms. Nakagawa. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Hearing none, thank you. Troy McCasland followed by Josh Stone. I don't see
Mr. McCasland getting up. I'll put his name at the end. Josh Stone followed by
Randall Miller.
MR. STONE: Aloha, Committee Chairman Couch and fellow Committee Members. My
name is Josh Stone and I'm here today to testify as a small business owner from
both Paia and Makawao about increasing proposed TVR cap for the Paia,
Makawao, and Haiku area. I know the Committee has received a lot of written
testimony from small business community of our North Shore towns this week.
In only six short days, you have received a unified response from over 60
independent small businesses in Paia, Makawao, and Haiku and more responses
coming. As a representative of those businesses, I'd like to apologize for our late
response to this situation and recognize that a lot of work has gone into this
proposed TVR Ordinance to date. We business owners do not have a lot of time
to keep an eye on politics as we are focused on keeping our businesses alive and
keeping people employed unlike say, a group of retired people who have time and
money on their hands to take up a cause. The North Shore small business
community entered a recession period well before the great recession. In early
2007, we began what has become dubbed, the quote, "Tavares Recession", when
Mayor, Mayor Tavares thought it would be a good idea to shut down all vacation
rentals island wide. I can tell you that the effect on our North Shore was
immediate and devastating. Many businesses were forced to simply shut the
doors and we all had a quick lesson on the impact of vacation rentals on our North
Shore economy. You may not realize this, but our average North Shore tourist is
very different from the standard mega resort sun-loving tourist. We attract a very
international, energetic, athletic, and culturally engaged tourist that comes to
Maui to enjoy the natural playground and real beauty that Maui's North Shore
provides. The thought of a resort vacation and strip malls repeals these tourists,
repels, excuse me, these tourists which are very loyal to the North Shore and
generally here for much longer periods of time. When given the option to stay in
the South Shore hotels or skip coming to Maui as in 2007, the vast majority
decided to skip Maui and went elsewhere. Here we are five, very tough, years
later and the North Shore small business community is extremely nervous to hear
the County may once again crush us by limiting the number of TVRs increasing
enforcement. The idea of getting kicked back down after surviving this last
economic era is just unthinkable. For this reason, we request the Planning
Committee to consider the following: Number 1, raise the TVR cap for Paia,
Makawao and Haiku areas to at least 150, a number we came up with after
reviewing VRBO listing in our area and discussions with the few North Shore
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booking agencies. We also believe the B&B cap should be raised in the future to
a similar number. Number 2, make sure the cap has an escalator in case the limit
is reached and we realize there should be many more TVRs allowed to sustain the
present economy. And number 3, do not enforce TVRs during the application
process. This is absolutely vital to firstly make sure we don't immediately kill off
our economy in 2007; and secondly, to make sure people will actually apply.
Thanks very much for your time and commitment and I'm sure the Committee
will do the right thing and make the appropriate decisions. Mahalo.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Stone. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much Chair, and thank you very much, Josh for
coming. I can understand you've been very busy chairing the Charter
Commission. I'm surprised you even had time to come today.
CHAIR COUCH: You know what it's...thank you very much, Gladys, but it's been, it's
been a...when we found out about this issue last week, we, you know, it went
around like wide fire to our North Shore economy or our North Shore businesses
because really it had a huge impact when Mayor Tavares decided to shut down
vacation rentals and we felt it in the most real of ways and I, I just want this body
to understand and respect that we need those tourists on the North Shore.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Preaching to the choir, however, I did want to ask you, you
know, you want the cap raised. Can you guesstimate or can you folks guesstimate
how many Makawao, how many Paia so that we have an idea or do you really
want them put together since they're kinda very different?
MR. STONE: You know, after I wrote my testimony I had a chance to talk to
Dave Deleon, who also sits on the Charter Commission with me, and Mr. Deleon
pointed out that, for example, Spreckelsville is part of the Wailuku area.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
MR. STONE: Right, and that Makawao is part of the Kula area.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
MR. STONE: So, interestingly, I guess that's because of the voting districts.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Right.
MR. STONE: But when it comes to say business on the North Shore we kind of group
ourselves as Makawao, Paia, Haiku.
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VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I see.
MR. STONE: And so those are the businesses that you, you guys have gotten all this
response from and I mean, 60 independent businesses in six days is pretty, I think
impressing.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I know, my Blackberry is busy.
MR. STONE: Right. There you go. So, it's when we say a 150 cap, again, it's fairly
arbitrary and I understand that your guys cap is arbitrary as well. But our cap is
based off looking at VRBO listings that exist which doesn't point to all of the
vacation rentals that exist as well as discussing it with, with some agencies in the
area, some management agencies and they've been, they've been very helpful in
kind of saying well, this is, between B&Bs and TVRs this is what we think exist
in this area. We could go back and look at say, Makawao specific, Paia specific,
and Haiku specific but we didn't, we didn't have the time.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I, I understand it. You know, it kind a come upon you, but we
might wanna separate them if because of the community plan districts. But we'll
have time because even if this gets out of Committee without it being adjusted,
we'll still have a chance, but we'd much prefer to kinda get it done here. We are
very reluctant to make major changes at first reading. So if you can get
something to the Committee, I think it would be helpful.
MR. STONE: We, we will do because I would, I would be very nervous if this left this
Committee without a cap on, without a proper cap on it.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very, very much.
MR. STONE: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: And thank you for your service to our community.
MR. STONE: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Ms. Baisa. Members? Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair Thanks for coming, Josh.
MR. STONE: Thanks, Mike.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: The, the current cap for Paia and Haiku is 88 and the
current cap for Makawao and Kula is 40. So when, when we were talking about
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the, the 150 would that apply to just the Paia-Haiku number or would that, as you
discussed with, with Member Baisa, would that 40 from Makawao be included in
that number?
MR. STONE: I would say, the more the merrier for us, but I do understand that this is a
compromise. Again, I'd have to go back and really take a deeper look, Mike.
We--this situation just fell on our desk like I said a week ago. And we haven't
had enough time to really, to, to focus on the exact areas and what--how many
TVRS in each specific town let's say. I'm, I'm gonna say that I would prefer to
see a 150 in Paia and Haiku and then look at Makawao in a different light.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, my, my sense is the, is the 150 would be
appropriate for Paia-Haiku together.
MR. STONE: That's, that's what I'd be, that's what I'd be feel more comfortable to
propose.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: My concern as I've stated a number of times is that I
don't want any TVR to be shut down by this measure. I'm okay with them being
shut down by, by being rascals and not, not following the law and hopefully our
Planning Department is gonna be stepping up their enforcement once the law gets
passed but it is very important for us to get the caps right so that we're not
shutting people down that are, that aren't bothering anybody, so...
MR. STONE: I agree and I don't, I don't see what the big argument about a cap that may
be too high would be because if they, they don't exist they're not gonna be
applying and that's irrelevant. The issue for us small business people is if the cap
is just way to low, you know, and that's an unknown that we're talking about and
again, arbitrary. So it's very nerve racking to think that we may be ruining
ourselves by not understanding really how much we need. So thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Members, any other questions for the testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Stone for being here.
MR. STONE: Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: You know, I understand your request about
increasing the number from 88 to 150 just for Paia-Haiku. Like Mr. White and
Member Gladys Baisa had indicated Makawao is in another area, you know,
being a rural area basically that's what you are, you know, your request, you
know, we can take a look at it but there are other areas where some of the people
just wanna control the number of TVRs as well as B&Bs within, within their
development. You know, we've had prior meetings where old groups had, you
know, had come to a compromise in regards to the number of TVRs in one
particular subdivision. But I, I, I don't know if your, you know, the area that you
represent or you're talking about have the same kind of issue. You know, maybe
your group can, you know, enlighten us in regards to the numbers that are being
requested. One of the things that we look at is our infrastructure. Are, are we
able to support the increase in the number of TVRs as well as B&Bs? So that's
something that we need to talk to Planning about. You know, we, we do have like
subdivisions or hotels where they increased subdivision, you know, provide
homes for families, hotels provide rooms for their clients. Have you ever thought
about and you're on the Charter Commission, park assessments for some of the
rooms are being rented out?
MR. STONE: You mean assessment value for rooms such as ...
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: You know, we, we, we have a park assessment
for every unit that is built in this County. Do you feel a park assessment for
rooms that are being rented out as vacation rentals or B&Bs is something that the
County should look at?
MR. STONE: You know, I--when we talk about, and I appreciate your question, thank
you very much Councilman. Personally, I think that the, and you know, I, I can't
speak for all the residents of my community. I'm speaking primarily for our
small businesses. But I, I personally look at a vacation rental, you know, I live
next to some vacation rentals, I don't personally own one, but I live next to one, I
don't see the impact from our vacation rentals that in my little neighborhood that I
live in, they, they keep their yard super nice. The, the, the people come and go
there. They seem to keep to themselves and are very quiet. I respect that. In
certain neighborhoods they've had very bad experiences, but that's what I believe
enforcement is for. You know, I think that enforcement is, should be designed to
take care of the bad apples. Get rid of 'em, you know. I, I, we, we know that in
experience with some of the enforcement officers they have no trouble stepping
up to people and telling them what to do. So I -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Basically what I was trying to get at is that
because some of the people that come over here that stay in those vacation rentals
as well as B&Bs, you know, utilize the County facilities like the park.
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MR. STONE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So I'm, I'm just trying to convey something to
you.
MR. STONE: I understand. I understand what you're suggesting. I think that looking at
300 let's talk--we're talking about say Paia-Haiku if you combined the TVRs and,
and B&Bs, you're talking about 300 residents? I mean, what is that percentage of
the total number of households, you know, in the County. You know, and then
also, for example, I, I believe I understand that under B&Bs, these residents are
being asked to pay hotel tax rates? I'm not sure if I have that correct, but yes -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, they're, they're asked to pay the transient
accommodation tax.
MR. STONE: Okay, okay. Well, TAT, but also I believe their tax rate is changed as
well is that correct or no?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Uh-uh.
MR. STONE: Well, that's good. I, you know, I would say that we're talking about small
business, very, very small business, in fact home business. I don't think you need
to throw another burden on home business. I mean, is this County gonna start to
go after every home business? Are you going to look at every accountant that
runs out of their house and every lawyer that runs out of their house, the guy who
does the weekend garage? And say, okay guys, well you know what, you guys
are impacting the County because you're doing home business, so we need you
pay more. I, I, I, I think that in this situation we're talking about really
home-based business so I'd say my opinion is no. I would not add any further
burden. I think that this is...they're too small of an operation to, to burden like
that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you for your comments.
MR. STONE: Thank you -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Appreciate it.
MR. STONE: --thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, any further questions for the
testifer? Hearing none, thank you.
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MR. STONE: Thank you very much for taking the time.
CHAIR COUCH: Before I call up Randall Miller, I do want to take a short break but not
a recess and have a warm welcome for our guests from the University of Hawaii,
Maui College Business, Business Technology Class, taught by Department of
Business and Hospitality Chairwoman Cyrilla Pascual. There they are over there.
This sounds like it's a, it's a, an issue that they would be very interested in
hearing the outcome. So welcome guys. Stay as long as you'd like and see if
you, come on -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Come testify.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, really. Come testify if you want. All right, Randall Miller
followed by John Blumer-Buell.
MR. MILLER: Thank you, Planning Commission. My name is Randall Miller. I'm here
on behalf of myself I live in a community that has CC&Rs that do not allow
short-term rentals and everyone who bought a property in my community did so
because they wanted that protection against having short-term rentals next door to
them. And the thing that disturbs me about this proposal is the language in
reviewing the permit process and I quote, "the Director and Planning Commission
shall not be bound by any private conditions, covenants or restrictions upon the
subject parcel", and what that tells me is or it sounds like to me is that under this
proposal you could basically ignore existing legal CC&Rs. And I realize there's
language in there that says, you will take into account the character of the
community. However, that doesn't give me a lot of confidence that I'm gonna be
protected the way I thought I was when I bought my property and I would like to
see you tighten up that language and, and give me a greater degree of confidence
and all my fellow neighbors who bought their property expecting there not to be
short-term rentals in, in our community. And I think it would be very easy for
you to adjust that that language to make it much tighter. And in my mind, you're
not--by doing so would not deny the applicant due process of law. Anybody who
purchases a property in my community acknowledges and recognizes the existing
CC&Rs and that's their due process of law. They, they're on notice that
short-term rentals are not allowed. And so my first point is I'd really like to see
you tighten up that, that language. Secondly and lastly, I don't think there's any
way that you should come to a vote on this proposal at this point. I think there's
way too many clean up items that need to occur in this proposal before you would
consider voting on it. And what I would remind you of, is that let's just look at
the existing law where basically there is absolutely no enforcement going on
whatsoever and I don't understand all the reasons why, but no effort has been
made for enforcement of the existing law. Don't let this happen again. Don't put
yourselves in the situation where it becomes untenable to try and enforce this

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 30, 2012

because you haven't cleaned up all the items in this proposal before you vote on
it. Thank you very much.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Miller. Any questions for the testifier? One real
quick question to Mr. Miller. Were you here at the meeting where the Planning
Department said there were 72 cases of enforcement on the existing law?
MR. MILLER: My recollection was is there was only a handful that actually dealt with
the short-term vacation rentals.
CHAIR COUCH: No, 72 was what the number that was given. So I'm just curious
where you got the absolutely no enforcement from?
MR. MILLER: Well, I was not aware of that because I was not at that meeting.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you. Mr. Blumer-Buell, John Blumer-Buell followed by
Pat Borge.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Morning, Chair. Good afternoon, Chair Couch and
Council members. My name's John Blumer-Buell from Hana and I was coming
over for some other business and I thought I would drop in. I've made a few
notes. I have personally submitted written testimony, testimony to you including
a copy of the lawsuit brought by the Maui Vacation Rental Association against
the County of Maui. Did you ever read the lawsuit? I mean, really, did you ever
read that lawsuit? It doesn't appear so. The County won the lawsuit. It continues
to pander to the Maui Vacation Rentals Association through this proposed
legislation. I oppose this legislation, urge you not to pass it out of Committee for
the following reasons. One, the existing B&B Ordinance is not working. Address
that issue first. Don't pass another piece of dysfunctional legislation and I mean
dysfunctional. Two, there is little to no enforcement against illegal B&Bs and
TVRs. There's absolutely no reason to believe that this Administration intends to
enforce the laws. And I want to object to what Mr. Stone says calling that the
Tavares Recession, I mean, that is, that is a low blow. Mayor Tavares backed up
the lawsuit, she won the lawsuit, her Administration won it, and all that she did
was follow the law, and she wasn't excessive she tried to bring people in line. So
you know, that kind of idea that Mayor Tavares, who by the way don't--didn't
agree with everything on, was out of line, is out of line for people to even say that.
The Council has not committed additional money for enforcement in the budget.
I mean, how many enforcement officers do we need? Probably at least nine. I
would think one in every district. The standards we have for objecting to B&Bs
and TVRs are ridiculous. One request for a hearing on any application should
trigger a public hearing, not 10, 20, 30 or 40 percent of the neighbors. The
individual people that buy these properties, buy them with zoning. When people
buy property it's required by law under the State law with the Realtor's
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Association to make disclosures. So people were buying with the expectation that
they're, they're gonna be protected in their neighborhood. Some of them like
Pat Borge wants his property rights to be protected and yet when he objects
strenuously over years, you're, you're endorsing a hotel in his neighborhood. He
would be listened to.
CHAIR COUCH: One minute.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Okay. Another issue, have you, have you looked at the new
bill, Senate Bill 2341? It's intended to undermine the, the Agricultural lands for,
in the favor of vacation rentals. You need to consider this introduction by
Kalani English as part of this. And finally, you haven't looked at the
infrastructure or impacts of all this. I mean, Joe Pontanilla's right when he brings
up the infrastructure impacts. You've never looked at the Hana Community Plan;
you've never looked at what's happened in Hana. This is all contrary to the Hana
Community Plan. It's contrary to the caps that Hana Advisory Committee to the
Maui Planning Commission put out there. And there really needs...this whole
process including a terrible Home Occupation -CHAIR COUCH: Wrap it up --.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: --Bill --.
CHAIR COUCH: --Mr. Blumer-Buell.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: --okay, I'll finish, which is gonna be coming to you is
undermining the entire reason for our Euclidian zoning process, because we have,
we have community plans, the General Plan -CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Blumer-Buell, your four minutes is well over.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Okay, this is all part of just undermining the whole thing.
Thank you for your consideration.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, Pat Borge
followed by whoever's on that list over there. Followed by Susan Bentley.
MR. BORGE: Good afternoon, Mr. Chairman, Council members. My name is Pat Borge
and I live on 884 Pakani Place in Makawao. And I'm here today because there
was a, I have a TVR on my street that was approved at first reading a couple days
ago, a couple weeks ago which I had no idea that that was coming before the
Land Use and the Council. I'm here today because for one, you people don't
even have this bill completed and here you are approving a ten-year permit for a
TVR. No rules in place. In the meantime, me as a landowner, bought my house
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as a Residential zone. I have a hotel up my street. A very small residential area
and for the last couple months that I've been living up there I have to deal with
this traffic flying down that hill, going up the hill to Hale Hookipa. So what kind
of protection am I gonna have in the future? You guys don't even have the rules
in place so who I gonna complain to now? I didn't have my say. I'm here today
to have my say, but I'm also hopefully that the Council will see and be
considerate of me because I'm not trying to shut her down. I wanna a fair...be
fair with me. Ten years, ten years is a long time, and I compromised with the
Planning Department for five years and that was the last time they ever heard
from me and that was the last time I ever knew what was going on in the process.
And you people wonder why we get mad. You guys don't know--that's why I
say, you don't understand the locals too much. My neighbor yesterday, I just talk
to him, Mr. ... (inaudible). . . I asked him, what, did they tell you that she going for
ten years? Nobody told me anything.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Borge, this is on short-term rental, the Short-Term Rental Bill.
MR. BORGE: Short-term rental, but, but the thing --CHAIR COUCH: That was a Conditional Use and that's not an item on this agenda.
We're not allowed to discuss it at this time.
MR. BORGE: Okay, back to--okay -CHAIR COUCH: Short-term rentals, yeah.
MR. BORGE: Enforce the rules. How can you people be, be talking about approving
this bill and approving legislation when some people coming before you for
permits when you don't even have it in place yet. That's my, that's my thing.
And you must let everybody know what's going on, what's the process of the
permit process from the Planning Department all the way to the Land Use all the
way to the Council rather he's agreeing on it or not, this, that 500 feet everybody
should know what's going on. I don't think it cost that much money to let the
people in the neighborhood know what's going on. Like Mr.--what he said, well
he's busy with his business. You know, everybody's busy, you know,
everybody's got things to do, you know, I mean, to read about it in the paper and
to watch it on Akaku that's, that very, very, that's no class man. That's no
respect.
CHAIR COUCH: One minute.
MR. BORGE: You know, it's all about respect. That's how we get along here, you
know, and have a good day.
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CHAIR COUCH: Members, any questions for the testifier? Hearing none, thank you,
Mr. Borge. Susan Bentley followed by Troy McCasland.
MS. BENTLEY: Aloha, thank you. I sent you a very lengthy written testimony and I
apologize for the length of it but it does reflect the many issues and concerns that
I have with this and I think we've heard from other people today that there are
lingering, serious concerns from many of your constituents. I moved to Maui and
I purchased a home in a neighborhood, specifically chose the neighborhood for
the lifestyle that that would provide me. And if this legislation passes, this will
threaten the very nature of that way of life that I chose. I won't cover all the
issues in my written testimony, but I would like to highlight a couple of them.
My first concern is that this is moving forward prematurely. Hearing Mr. Stone's
testimony it seems clear that the North Shore might be an area that needs
additional TVRs, but the number isn't where they need it to be. Also, moving
forward now without an understanding of how the increased workload from
applications and more importantly compliance monitoring will be managed is
premature. Until you know what budget and what head count you're going to be
operating under this next year, how will you write an application and an
enforcement policy for short-term vacation rental homes? If you do it
prematurely it's like throwing darts in a jet black room. Please don't let all the
work that you've done so far be discredited later when the policy as written can't
be enforced. It's apparent that the current staffing cannot handle the existing
situation that we have in today's reality despite the best efforts of the people that
are involved in that process. I'm not sure I understand the permit processing
section correctly, but if I read Section 2E it seems to indicate that applications
submitted prior to the end of this year are exempt from the 500-foot rule. Now
maybe I'm reading it incorrectly, but that's my understanding. So that tells me I
could end up with many vacation rentals very close to me in my neighborhood
because the 500-foot rule would not apply if those people got their application in
before December 31 st of 2012. This 500-foot provision is one of the very few
protections that we have in our neighborhoods. In no circumstances should there
be a wide open door to step through. This will be a disaster in the making for all
of our residential neighborhoods. The 500-foot provision must be in place from
the start. Please don't default to the lowest hurdle for rentals in neighborhoods
where they're not wanted. Much was said last meeting about the due process
rights that these applicant's have. I'm all for due process, but I'd like my rights to
be valued as much as people who are applying for short-term, vacation rental
permit. I don't want those rights to be forgotten in a rush to pass this bill. If the
neighbors don't want the rental because of the existing character of the
neighborhood, the application should be denied straight out. If you have an
application, people come and say we don't want this in our neighborhood. We
have rules that prohibit this in our neighborhood, that application should be
denied. The due process is that person can sit back and say, wow, this business is
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not wanted in my neighborhood. And that person should really thing through if
they wanna move forward.
CHAIR COUCH: One minute.
MS. BENTLEY: Thank you. If they want to move forward then they apply to the
Planning Commission as part of an appeal that's the due process that, that values
everybody's rights. Finally, I don't understand how you will grandfather in or
provide amnesty to the existing illegal rentals and I look forward to hearing more
about that. I know you put a lot of work into this legislation. I would urge you
not to move it forward until it is ready, until the details have been worked out,
reflected upon, and until it can be implemented with the correct level of
resourcing to make it effective. Thank you very much.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Ms. Bentley. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you.
MS. BENTLEY: Thank you very much.
CHAIR COUCH: Troy McCasland, and Members, Troy McCasland is the last person to
testify, signed up to testify, anybody else who wants to testify, please sign up in
the back.
MR. MCCASLAND: Aloha, Chair. Aloha Council members. My name is Troy
McCasland. It's great to see you all again. I wanna say thank you for all the
amazing hard work that that you've on this bill. I'm so happy to see the progress
we're making. I'm here today to ask that you consider making three tiny changes
to the, the bill. The first that would benefit not only me but other similarly
situated while still achieving your goals and objectives. The first change I'd like
you to consider is to allow the manager to live on the property or next door and
not be a licensed realtor. If you recall when you deliberated on my Conditional
Use Permit this summer, you really liked my manager, Lisa Cochran, who lives
on the property. You liked the idea of her being able to take care of problems
before they become problems. She's in a much better position to enforce the
house rules than a realtor who may live far away. The other advantages this
provides are affordable housing and jobs for locals. I hate the idea of asking Lisa
to move out so that because I would have to rent the cottage to afford for a
licensed realtor. If the guests get out of line, she's there to stop it before it
becomes a problem. Also, I think the guests are less likely to try and pull
something because she's there onsite every day. This model would be very
similar to the B&B Ordinance. I understand your concern for...a the second
change I'd like to consider is, is the provision that limits the number of permits an
individual may hold. My wife and I own three properties. We purchased our
homes in 2004 when Mayor Arakawa was in office. Then the rules were you
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could rent your home short-term provided you applied for a Conditional Use
Permit which we did. Our permit is still pending. I understand your concern for
limiting the number of permits is to make sure that we have affordable housing on
Maui and the limits you placed on the number of permits issued per area address
this goal. I hope you can find a way to grandfather in myself and others similarly
situated. The third and the most important amendment I'd like you to consider is
allowing those who apply within the first year to continue to operate while their
permits are pending. We have some very strong enforcement language in the bill
which is good. However, if we don't balance that with a grandfather clause, it
won't work. No one's going to apply for the STR Bill 'cause they're afraid of
getting shut down. The Enforcement Department armed with new powers will
start shutting down good businesses, the Maui economy will spiral out of control
during the Tavares Administration. Local businesses will shut down as they did
during the Tavares reign of terror. Unemployment will skyrocket as it did -CHAIR COUCH: one minute.
MR. MCCASLAND: --during the Tavares witch hunts. Thank you, Chairman. All the
hard work we've done getting this bill passed will be for naught without this very
important amendment. During the previous Administration, the Planning
Department would say, oh, we're complaint driven. We're just shutting down
vacation rentals we get complaints on. This was a farce. They shut my property
down in Lahaina when there wasn't one single complaint and you heard my
neighbors testify, you saw all the petitions they signed. They were upset when,
when I got shut down and had to convert to a long-term rental. You have to send
a clear message to enforcement that--for this law to work. Leave good businesses
alone for the first year while their permits are pending. Thank you for your
consideration.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. McCasland. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Mr. McCasland, I have one. Did you not come up here and testify to us before or
during your Conditional Use Permit that that was the only one you were going to
apply for?
MR. MCCASLAND: Um, a -CHAIR COUCH: I seem to remember asking you that question directly, and you said,
yes, that was the only one you were gonna apply for.
MR. MCCASLAND: Actually, Chairman, the question was are you sure this is the one
that you want to apply for if you could only apply for one? And I said, that we
would like to get our other, our other permits approved as well. But if I was given
a choice, and if I had to make a decision, the answer is yes, the Lahaina one
would be the one that I would prefer.
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CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. McCasland. Members, any further questions?
Hearing none, thank you. We have one more testifier, Tom Croly. Anybody out
there who would like to testify still it's open until Mr. Croly's finished.
MR. CROLY: Aloha, Chair. Aloha, Committee members. Tom Croly on behalf of the
Maui Vacation Rental Association. There's, we're getting close to, to the, you
know, the final things that we need to button up here and I just wanted to bring up
the, the items of greatest concern. The, I heard from many of the members of the
Maui Vacation Rental Association and many of them pointed out that they hold
their homes in LLC ownership or in corporate ownership not for business
purposes related to the short-term rental that they would propose but for their own
protection and, and, and for their own ownership. So the ability for them to apply
for a permit with the home owned as an LLC or in some type of corporate
ownership should be maintained. We need to figure a way to do that. However, I
wanna make one thing very clear. We're not asking for any kind of transfer to be
allowed except in the case of the death of, of, of the person who's holding the
permit. A natural person has to hold the permit. If that natural person should die,
they need to be able to transfer that permit to their heirs whether those heirs are
part of the LLC or whether those heirs are a family member, however the property
moves on, it would be appropriate for the permit to go onto a natural person in
that way. That's the only type of transfer that we're asking for you to consider.
The other issues that that we need you to, to give some consideration on as has
already been discussed, the ability for someone to make application and not be put
in a position that enforcement would begin immediately upon them. I understand
the, the concerns of, of the, the County that they can't be put in the position of
blessing the operation that is saying you are allowed to operate. However, we can
do something to reduce the, the enforcement provisions that we're putting in place
for those people who come forward immediately. I think that addresses the
concerns. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Croly. Members, questions for the testifier?
Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. Mr. Croly, one of the concerns that
came up was, whether the, whether the property can past...let's say my wife and I
had a property and I'm the permit holder. Is there anything in this bill that would
suggest to you that we, we could not jointly hold the permit as we jointly hold the
property? 'Cause it says, I believe it says, a natural person.
MR. CROLY: Right. You could have more than one person on the permit. So you and
your wife could both apply to be on the permit if both of you are the property
owners of the property today. So that's, that's a possibility. Now, as in the case
with the previous testifier, he might not wanna have he and his wife on the permit
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because maybe his wife will apply for one permit somewhere else and he'll apply
for a permit there. So there's that possibility. But more importantly, there may be
a situation where the person whom you would wanna pass title to is not
necessarily a property owner right now. Now there's, there's ways around that.
You could, you could put it into a trust and so forth and I discussed that with
some of the folks who already have their properties held in LLCs and I was
informed by these folks that besides the difficulty of changing the ownership,
there's the conveyance tax that they might be subject to in, in changing the
ownership situation. So it's, it's complicated to, to think ahead if I die who else
should be on this permit ahead of time. And I would just would hate to see a
person's business essentially shut down at the, at the time that someone dies and,
and, and the heirs are, are trying to continue to business.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, I don't think there's any, any hesitancy to allow
for a transfer upon death and I, I, I think it's appropriate that we identify what
that, what those potentialities might be. So I just wanted to clarify whether or not
you felt that we had the, the ability to the hold the, the permit in more than one
name.
MR. CROLY: No, you can hold the permit in, in multiple names, but, but one of the
things were discussing with respect to transferability there's a lot of concern about
limiting transferability of LLCs and corporations but then opening it up to certain
portions. But any transferability that you would open up should be available to
anyone however they own the title whether it's, whether it's a sole proprietorship
or whether it's a, a husband and wife who own the title, hold title jointly. If
you're gonna open up transferability of the permit, it should be the same for
everyone, not a corporation gets one set of rules and, and some, and, and, and an
individual doesn't. But we are totally in agreement that the door needs to be
closed to any sale of a corporation allowing the permit to go along with it. We
would not, we would not support that.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And in LLC or -MR. CROLY: Or an LLC.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --or another property.
MR. CROLY: Right, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you, Mr. Croly. We have...Members we have one more person come up,
Bill Gundry. And Mr. Gundry so far is the last person to have signed up.

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 30, 2012

MR. GUNDRY: Hello, my name is Bill Gundry. I represent myself, and I thank you for
the opportunity once again to testify on this bill. Yes, thank you. I know that
you've all worked very hard on this bill and I really appreciate the efforts going
into this. I know at this point in time, you're really ready to wrap this up and
move forward it I can sense that, the patience with this is coming to an end. In
my years of project management, and project--project management, you come to
a point of project fatigue where you wanna just go ahead and get this thing done
and move forward. But before you advance this bill, I would ask you to kind of
step up above all the little details we've been talking about LLC transfers, Section
12, Section 3, and just really ask yourself as you move forward with this bill, is
this bill ready to go? Have all the questions that need to be answered have been
answered? I'm talking specifically about implementation issues, I'm talking
about compliance issues, I'm talking about enforcement issues. And this three
weeks I've been listening to testimony and the Committee deliberations, I hear
much more unanswered questions than real answers on how we're gonna move
forward with this bill. I ask the questions again, if passed in its current form, in a
year or two this will be seen as good for all or source of conflict or confusion? I
really ask you to put the test of time to this bill as you look at it right. While
people look back, it doesn't say this was a great thing for the County of Maui or
this bill introduced more confusion than it really helped. So I think as you're in a
verge of advancing this bill to be clear about the benefits and the cost that this will
bring. I totally understand the economic benefits of short-term rentals especially
in areas that really need it. I think the North Shore in Haiku and the
representatives are actually correct in that respect. Having 40 percent of these
units assigned to South Maui and to West Maui doesn't seem to make much sense
to me. And really, really at the end of the day, you really get enriched up to 400
homeowners at the expense of their neighbors. So you should ask yourself really,
is the benefits you're gonna get worth the cost of neighborhoods that will be
affected this bill? And that's all I wanted to raise for your consideration. Thank
you for your time.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Gundry. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Hearing none, thank you, Mr. Gundry. All right, Members, last chance for
anybody coming up to testify. Seeing none, Members without objection I will
close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, public testimony is closed. Members, before we get going I just
want to clarify, I know the Chair has no intention to push anything out without all
of the questions being answered. If we can't answer them today then we move
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onto the next week. I, I might have mentioned that it would have been nice to be
done this week, but if we can't, we can't.. So rest assured that we will get all the
questions and concerns at least discussed and to some sort of satisfaction to
everybody--for everybody. On your desk is the...yep, okay, we'll do that. Oh,
you want to do that now? Okay, we're gonna do a two-minute recess to set up the
projector. Two minutes ... (gavel).. .
RECESS:

2:30 p.m.

RECONVENE:

2:33 p.m.

CHAIR COUCH: . . . (gavel). . . The Planning Committee meeting of January 30, 2012
will resume order. Alright Members, you were handed the, the latest version of,
the latest, latest clean copy version of the bill. It should pretty much mirror
exactly what was on the website. Kim made a couple of, you know,
non-substantial changes in a couple places but other than that, it's the same thing.
And Members, before we start, I would like to hear what the Planning Department
has to say about some potential changes that they would like to see.
MS. FLAMMER: We only had just a couple real minor wordsmithing.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. FLAMMER: I'm not sure if they were picked up as she went through. The first one
was on page 21, that we...the last time we dealt about the definition of the family,
we just wanted to remove the part that said, "who's related by blood, marriage or
civil union" because we replaced it with a more specific -CHAIR COUCH: Can you give us a ...
MS. FLAMMER: Yeah, 65.030(D)(2), it looks like it's on a different page now.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: It's on 21?
MS. FLAMMER: Hold on a second. I didn't realize there was a new version. So I've
got the older one that's all references at...okay, it's now on Page 19.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Yeah, (D)(2), okay.
MS. FLAMMER: Oh, it looks like that got ...
CHAIR COUCH: The hanai
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MS. FLAMMER: Oh, oh, it would be after hanai, "who's related by blood, marriage or
civil union", I think that was the part that was...
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, we just need to take that period out of there.
MS. FLAMMER: Yeah, it looks like it was intended to but...
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
MS. FLAMMER: And then on (E)(1) we just wanted to be just super clear and at the
very end...oh, let me...
CHAIR COUCH: Which one?
MS. FLAMMER: I'll let her finish that up.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, she did. Next. She's done.
MS. FLAMMER: It's still there.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, no, it's, it's crossed out.
MS. FLAMMER: Oh, okay. No it's not.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, it's got a comma instead.
MS. FLAMMER: It's the very last part that's underlined that we're referring to.
CHAIR COUCH: Right, "who is related", that period -MS. FLAMMER: Yeah, yeah, yeah, yeah, okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
MS. FLAMMER: So if you go down to (E)(1) then.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Hang on Chair.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: That doesn't make sense.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: ... (inaudible)...
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: It doesn't make sense.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --and continue on, family member of the -MS. FLAMMER: No, no, just--we'd get rid of the crossed out and just end it right there
with hanai children.
CHAIR COUCH: Not who's related by blood, marriage or civil union?
MS. FLAMMER: No, that's what we were trying to avoid, the vagueness of that.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, civil unions up top, yeah, okay good.
MS. FLAMMER: I think it was intended to do it.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
MS. FLAMMER: Okay, so (E)(1), we just--it's so minor but we just wanted to be really
clear that, the last sentence it says--last clause, "or residents within 30 driving
miles of the short-term rental home".
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Page?
MS. FLAMMER: It's now on Page 19 -CHAIR COUCH: Same page, 19.
MS. FLAMMER: --right below (D) is (E), the first one. And then if we go to (H) where
we talked about the 3.2 million we just wanted to make sure it said, higher.
CHAIR COUCH: Next page.
MS. FLAMMER: That is the next page, 20, (H)(1). I mean, we understand the intent but
it be good, "assessed market value of 3.2 million or higher".
CHAIR COUCH: Or higher, okay.
MS. FLAMMER: And I wanna thank the people that sent me emails with pointing out
these things. We had--originally the Department had had in terms of the caps, we
had had a suggested amendment that said the Council would come and review the
cap when it's 5 percent within the cap. We could go ahead and discuss that now
or if you wanted to bring that up in a little bit when we discuss caps?
CHAIR COUCH: Sure, let's, let's go ahead and bring that up now.
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MS. FLAMMER: You wanna do it right now?
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
MS. FLAMMER: Okay. In our original recommendation -CHAIR COUCH: Page 21, Members, 21(R).
MS. FLAMMER: --it would be under the cap, we had--we had liked the idea of an
automatic review of the cap when we get a little closer, we're looking down the
road. We had recommended it to the Planning Commission that when the caps
get--when you get within 5 percent of meeting the cap that the Council would
review that number and the Commission did go ahead and adopt that
recommendation. We thought this would be -CHAIR COUCH: Actually we had that language in there and somehow it got -MS. FLAMMER: You did have it, okay.
CHAIR COUCH: --it got removed. So without objection I'd like to get that put back in.
Essentially what it says is that when a cap is within 5 percent of its limit, the
Council will review and possibly extend or not the, the cap. Any questions from
the Members?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No objection.
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Five percent good enough, Chair, because of time? You know
how, how things take time?
CHAIR COUCH: Five percent of a 100 is five, so...Planning Department is 5 percent a,
a -MS. FLAMMER: We're open. I mean it's--we recognize your process sometimes can
take some time. We'd be open to -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I'm kinda thinking ten would be better. I think five is cutting it
really tight based on our schedules.
MS. FLAMMER: We'd be comfortable with that.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, any preference/
-24-
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Ten percent.
CHAIR COUCH: Ten percent. Ten percent.
MS. FLAMMER: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So that, that will go in at the end of 6 as part of (R) correct?
After 6?
MS. FLAMMER: Yes.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. FLAMMER: We also wanted to confirm that the intent is to--for the next line that
the intent for--is those existing Conditional Permits be counted in the cap. We'd
just like some clarification from the Council on that.
CHAIR COUCH: That's, that's a question I'd like to bring up to the Members. Not
quite sure on how we wanna do that because this is a--the Conditional permit
sometimes allows for things that we don't allow in this, in this section of the
Code. So therefore, I'm not real comfortable with adding, making that as part of
the cap only because that's a special process that they all went through but
Members, any thoughts on that? Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Yes, any idea on the number of Conditional Permits that are out
there? I've, I've been here a while, I haven't seen that many.
MS. FLAMMER: Okay. Yeah, I have that. In the packet I sent you from the
Planning Commission it's one of the exhibits and it's also on our website on the
Planning Department page is a list of permitted transient vacation rentals. Those
are the ones through the Conditional Permits. There's currently 12, but if you
take a closer look at those because they have more than seven bedrooms--because
they have more than six bedrooms, three of them do not count, one of them on
Molokai is for two properties, not quite sure where that one would go. So, so
you're looking at maybe eight or nine.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: So Chair, I don't think it's a significant number. I mean if it's
only, you know, and hopefully a lot of these Conditional Permits will become
regular in, in due time when their Conditional Permit is gone or you know, comes
to the end. Although some, of course, would never qualify because they're very,
unique, but it's not--it doesn't seem like a significant number.
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MS. FLAMMER: Chair? That, that one area where it would be significant would be
Maui Meadows where they have one on here and they have a current cap in the
bill of five.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, that's significant if it's one of five, so that may be an
issue. I, I don't know Chair, but otherwise, I don't know if it's worth the big deal.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Members? Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, I, I have the same concern about Maui Meadows.
So I would be in favor of not including the existing permits in the cap count.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman, thank you. And, and I agree with Mr. White.
I think those people that went through the special-- through the permit, the other
permit process they, they, they, they were required to, to really jump beyond the
hoops that the regular process requires. And I don't think they should be included
in the, in the cap. Thanks.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay so, Members, without objection I'd like to put in, in that
sentence that, that continues onto Page 22 that says, "shall be included", to change
that to "shall not be included in the number".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: No objections. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: While we're in that section -CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --I don't know if you want this in a motion or ...
CHAIR COUCH: No, discuss it and we'll see.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: But I would like to recommend the increase in the
Paia-Haiku cap from 88 to 150.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, any comments? Ms. Baisa.
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VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Second it, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Well, it's not--it's we're just gonna discuss it not so much...I don't
think we need a motion -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Oh, okay.
CHAIR COUCH: --unless there is objection. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. You know, just when I, I told the
testifier in regards to some of the areas that probably going have to have some
discussion, you know, similar to Maui Meadows. The number 150, you know, in
my opinion is pretty high. I may be wrong, but that's my feeling that a
community should know.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. White.
And, and I appreciate
Thank you, Chair
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE:
Mr. Pontanilla's thoughts on this. The, the reason for the move to 150 is I don't
think any of us in this room intend to put people out of business if they're, if
they're running a respectable operation. And the, the reason for the 150 in my
mind is to prevent us from closing down roughly 70 current operations and
putting the employees of those operations basically out of work. So that's, that's
my rational for moving to 150 because that's the count that was, that was given to
us by the representatives from the community, so ...
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Are we grandfathering the existing ones?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Not technically.
CHAIR COUCH: Not-- we haven't gotten to that section yet.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: And, and Mr. Pontanilla
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: But again, you know, I, I would just like to have
or somebody to have a conversation with the people up there in regards to the
number now being increased. I don't know how they came up with the number
88 as, as the cap. But again, --
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CHAIR COUCH: Department.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --you know, it's, it's not that I'm against small
business, you know, yeah, small business do lot of employment in this County but
again the infrastructure that we, we, County need to provide, need to be taken into
consideration. One of the things that when I was on the Planning Commission
maybe 11, 12 years ago, one of the areas that I saw that needed to be corrected but
never did, I was shut down was park assessments, park assessments. So the
150 permits would probably bring in what 3, 400 people to this County? I'm
sure, you know, some of them will use our facilities so that's my whole take.
Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Planning Department and then I, I do have a comment for that.
Go ahead.
MS. FLAMMER: I think I, I can explain where the 88 came from. It came from a study
done maybe 2006, maybe 2007 by the Kauaian Institute that showed twice the
number and then it was a decision by the Department to cut that in half for the
cap. I will say I did go out to the Haiku Community Association and then we
also...I met with the board and then I also met with the community and there was
a lot of support for these businesses out there. I was very surprised to hear that. I
think I attribute it to there's a lot of talk about the fact that you're dealing with
bigger parcels, you're dealing with lots of vegetation, noise isn't so much an issue
like other areas and the lack of other accommodations. And then when we looked
at the census numbers, I did a lot of analysis for the Planning Commission on why
have a cap at all and the big reason is that you want to limit your number of
affordable housing that you're taking out of the market. So one of the things I
looked at was the census data that came out recently this year and on that it shows
a vacancy rate for the different areas. It's a little hard to use for other areas that
have hotels because they're mixed in housing unit numbers, but when you look at
the-- the Haiku area it's almost 10 percent vacant and I know that that's not
attributed to hotel units because those are all single family. So we felt
comfortable with, with some of our numbers there. I think the Department would
feel okay, with, with upping it to reflect what the current market is.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. And also, Mr. Pontanilla, you mentioned about
infrastructure, it's one of those things where either if, if two people are staying in
a, in a--renting a room long term or for, for a year it's still two people whether it's
two people, two weeks at a time, it's, it's still not more than what is normally for
that location. So I, I don't know what kind of strain on the infrastructure you'd be
thinking about.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Well, I understand that but when you compare
long-term, you know, it's providing home to probably a person that--affordable
rental.
CHAIR COUCH: And, and the question for the Department is was--in part of your study
was that, was that taken into consideration. I believe I saw something somewhere
and I don't remember where that only between 1 and 4 percent it would affect
1 and 4 percent of affordable rentals?
MS. FLAMMER: Okay, so what I did and it's in my transmittal to you after I did the
report to the Planning Commission is I took a look at the caps based what, what
they are compared to the housing units in the area and I put a percentage on that.
We wanted to make sure we kept the percentage really low again because we
want to keep our housing for our residents. We wanna have both uses. So if you
look in, in well I can just tell you what some of those numbers are, for the
Paia-Haiku area you're looking at somewhere between 2 and 3 percent with the
cap at 88. You're looking at some of the other areas, Hana was about 5 V2 up to
maybe 9, and the, the variation is because we're taking ohanas into account.
Those numbers weren't built in our single family units, we had to do some more-a closer look at the data. If you look at Kihei, we're still looking at about 1.6 to
1.7, Makawao-Pukalani-Kula, you're looking at about a half percent of all the
single family housing units. Wailuku-Kahului, you're looking at about a third of
a percent and then in West Maui, you're looking at 2 to maybe 2 1/4 percent of the,
the residential housing market. And I found, when you look at the census
numbers, we--the Department recognizes that not all of the vacant units will
become short-term rentals or are short-term rentals but we realize that some of
that will be coming out of that. So we felt pretty comfortable with some of those
numbers.
CHAIR COUCH: That help?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Alright, Members? Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I know that, you know, we're
really anxious to wrap this up and I know that it's important we talk about this
now, but I really would like us to get a written better numbers that Mr. Stone
mentioned that he and the group of people he's working with would provide us
with if we could just hang on for that and it might be a good thing because we
might to really take a look at this cap and maybe, you know, what Mr. White is
saying is okay, maybe it's too generous, maybe we wanna split it between here
and there or whatever but it be good if we got some numbers from the folks that
really know this business. We're kinda guessing.
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CHAIR COUCH: Members, correct me or Ms. Baisa correct me if I'm wrong he did say
they, they got to that number from looking at VRBO which isn't all of the -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Well, I had asked him if he could split these numbers between
the two community plans and he said they would do more work and get back to
us. So if we wanna correct Haiku, we can correct Haiku, but we might wanna
also correct something else based on the information they give us. So you wanna
do a one-time job or we wanna do now and do it again, I mean, you know, I'll
play which, whichever you wanna go. I do think that we need a higher cap in this
area because I do not want to affect businesses that are in operation that are not
causing problems. I do want to affect those that are causing problems and they
need to be taken care of right of way. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Right. Members? Mr. Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman, Chairman, a question for the Department
and, and perhaps Corp. Counsel can help clarify. If, if we go with the numbers
that are, are listed or, or shown in the bill right, and then next planning stage will
become the planning--the community plans will be discussed. If a community
per se Makawao-Haiku say that we support short-term rentals, this is what our
community wants. We think we should have 200, you know, recognized in our
community plan district. Because the community's saying this, what kind of
impact does it have here in the law? Would the Department come forward and
submit something to the body saying we should consider an increase in the
numbers because?
MR. SPENCE: Mr. Chairman and Chair Mateo, if the community--as we're processing
the community plans and updating those, if a community comes out and says, yes,
we like, you know, this is a good thing, we would take that into consideration as
well as, you know, as, as we approach these caps, you know, and kinda gauge
how, how these things should be handled. And we would bring a bill back to this
Committee and to the Council to raise them or lower them or however, whatever
the case may be. Yes, we would be responsive to what the community plans talk
about with us.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay, thank you very much.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: Just to add to that Mr. Chair, this is an area because of language in the
approval, in the permit approval and, and the factors to be considered where the
applicable community plan actually is a factor to be considered in approving or
denying. So in addition to an ordinance being amended which should happen if
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the plan dictates that I think in considering approval or denial of a permit one
could look at the community plan directly and then apply that to the permit
without even necessarily waiting for an ordinance although an ordinance to
amend the caps if that's specified should be something that's undertaken if again,
that's something in the community plan that is, you know, if it says amend the
caps to, you know, reduce the number, increase the number, what have you.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay, thank you. Mr. Chairman, I, I feel the same way
as Mr. Pontanilla. I think a 150 is, is a kinda high number. All these, all these
weeks what we've been looking at was the numbers in the ordinance. I, I just
have a little concern about us changing the numbers at this point when community
groups have not really seen the numbers, discussed the numbers as the group, you
know, as, as Mr. Stone had indicated, they haven't even seen this until just
recently. So at this point, I would be a little uncomfortable to change numbers
and comfortable to the, to the point that if a community says they want to either
increase or decrease they have that option through the community plan process
and via the Department providing an amendment to the ordinance. So, I'm, I'm
comfortable with that. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Yeah, I actually have the same
sentiment as Mr. Pontanilla and Mr. Mateo so to the Department that 150, yeah,
150 count are you folks comfortable with that? Gina, it looks like you've done a
lot of research in the numbers and percentages just off the cuff at this point?
MR. SPENCE: Okay, I think we would be comfortable with a 150 just because that, you
know, in the past has shown that, you know, that's a primary economic engine on
the North Shore. I defer to the Committee, but you know, we're gonna find out
really quick I think if, if this is workable thing or not.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Director. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: And Members, before--I'll get back to you in just a second. My-Chair's thoughts on this is that if, if there's gonna be one district that's gonna
flood us with applications, it's gonna be the North Shore. My concern is that if
we have the number too low they're gonna be back here within, within that
whatever period that we're gonna have if we have one and we're gonna be
hearing from them real quick. So if we tweaked it up a little bit at least, a 150
maybe too high, if we--common, just common ground there that might not be a -it might be a good buffer for us and, and the Department can take a look and say,
oh, my gosh in, in a month we've got a 100 applications already. We may need to
bump the number up or, you know, we only got 80 and we're seem to be evening
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out. So would--obviously it, it looks like 150 seems to be a little bit too high for
most of the members. Would another number better or stick to 88?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, just a quick one. We gonna be adding one
more item in regards to when the cap reach 10 percent or before reaching the cap
at, at 10 percent they will come back to the Council to, to relook. We don't know
how fast that 88 is gonna go.
CHAIR COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. The other thing too is that on the existing
community plans that we have, do we have like cap numbers for each of the
districts or, or what do they say about TVRs as well as B&Bs for their
community?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Spence.
MR. SPENCE: To answer Councilmember Pontanilla's question. The community plans
don't have caps in them. I think that's a little specific and sort of treads into the
decision, you know, to the legislative body's jurisdiction. What they do and some
of the community plans are absolutely silent on vacation rentals and B&Bs, some
are much more specific, say Paia-Haiku it just, it just says not on the shoreline to,
you know, keep from overusing shoreline resources, the Hana Community Plan,
none...but none of them are so specific that they put a cap. They more give
qualifications on what could be approved or what couldn't be approved. And we
take those things into consideration when any application is submitted to us. We
look at how the bed and breakfasts or the vacation rental is situated and then we
evaluate the application according to--well, I should say the community plan is
one of the things that we take into consideration when evaluating the application.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, yeah. Because the ones that we see
require a State Special Use Permit as well as a Conditional Permit.
MR. SPENCE: Sure, it's, it's very similar in that respect, but for Special Use Permits or
Conditional Permits or changes in zoning for that matter, we, we consider all the
aspects of the community plans.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Ms. Flammer.
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MS. FLAMMER: I do have a listing in the staff report that went to the
Planning Commission that's in your binder that lists out all the community plan's
policies that are applicable to each area. Hana and the North Shore do have some.
An example of how we would use them is in the, on the North Shore it
recommends not putting them right on the shoreline. So when we've had
applications before for Conditional Permits, we will take a look and see if this is a
shoreline property and that will affect whether or not we support that application
or not.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: And, and the reason why I bring it up is that once
we approve some kind ordinance, we still gotta deal with the current community
plans.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla, Ms. Baisa, then Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I defer to Mr. White, thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. I'd just like to point out again that in
Hana we have percentage of units between 5 and 9 percent and all we're looking
at doing with the 150 is moving it from 2 to 3 percent to 3 to 5 percent, and I
realize that's a, that's a large number, but again, my concern is that even if we
take a look at passing something that allows continued operation once somebody
has applied, does that mean once 88 have applied that the others are out of luck?
You know, it's, it's very easy for us to sit here and say, well, 150 is not right, but
at the same time, if that--if a decision to stick with 88 now that we have a very
good indication that 150 is the more likely number that are in operation. Is this
body comfortable closing down the other 70? And I think that's, that's really the,
the critical question because these are, these are not only visitor units that are
providing different places for our visitors to go other than, other than into the
resorts, but it's providing jobs near home for a lot of people in Haiku, and
Makawao, and Paia. So it, this is not something, you know, since this is my area,
this is not a decision I take lightly. If I'm putting people out of work in my
district by saying 88's the right number, I'm not comfortable with that, Chair, and
I would like for the other Members support in this because this is a decision I
need to live with more than they do. And in going forward, I'd like to look back
at this and say, I didn't put anyone out of work.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you. Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Yes, thank you, Chair. If we're going to decide on a number
today, then I would err on the side of supporting Member White. And the reason
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I would do that is because we're getting testimony from a group of people who I
think are very much in touch with what the, you know, these hidden, hidden
economic ventures that are happening in our country, in our community, I don't
know about how else to refer to them. I don't like the idea of, of some of the
negative verbiage that's used, but these are people that are, you know, trying to
earn a living and if we can give the higher number, well, that's fine. I'm also, you
know, conflicted because I know what we did with the B&Bs. We allowed for a
100, and I think as of today, how many do we have I think we're still in the 50's
right or have we exceed that, Ms. Flammer?
MS. FLAMMER: Let me take a look at our latest. I just was looking at Paia-Haiku.
Why don't you give me a moment and I'll grab that number?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Sure. I think the last time we got a report here it was in the high
50's. So we're nowhere near the cap that we had talked about. And so this
similar thing might happen with the short-term rental permits and that might
simply be a reason of people getting around to getting, you know, getting and
applying and then realizing of all the process they have to go through. So is it
going to be immediate that we're going to have all these people coming in. So,
I'd like to see at least the 88. If we can give more, maybe a 150 is too high,
maybe a 100 more as a compromise but we need to, to, you know, be aware that
we really don't have good information other than that the people have come
forward who do this and made a recommendation.
CHAIR COUCH: And Members too, it's, it's...this one's gonna be tough because when
you talk about the B&B, they don't have in that section, they don't even have the
enforcement section that we do have.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
CHAIR COUCH: We now are gonna be really tough on the enforcement so therefore
that's more incentive to get people to actually come out of the woodworks and
apply.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Will they?
CHAIR COUCH: So my, my --hopefully yes. So my thought too was to kinda give us a
little wiggle room there especially supporting the Member of the district that has
talked to his folks and whatnot. So, Mr. Pontanilla, you have -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, thank you. You know, and, and, you
know, I too, don't wanna have anybody unemployed but I think when we, you
know, provided the 10 percent criteria, it, it would give us an opportunity to
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increase it at the time. You know, 10 percent of 88 is what 8.8 so once we hit that
level, then we can also increase at that time. Thanks.
CHAIR COUCH: And Members too, one of the things is there's a difference between
applications and actual permits. So if we get a 150 permits it's still, they--a 150
applications, they still have to go through the process so there's gonna be some
time if we see, oh, oh, you know, 100--88 is nowhere near enough then we can do
that before the permits get actually processed. Hopefully it won't take very long
to process the permits, but again, I'd be willing to support the Member of the
district or a number around between a 100 and 125 if, if, if that doesn't get as
much support. Any thoughts? The first number was a 150. I could do a motion
for 150 or -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Chair, if, if you'd like to hold off and wait for the, the
information that Mr. Stone -CHAIR COUCH: I'm fine with that if we can get some information.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --I'm fine with that.
CHAIR COUCH: If we can get some more information if the testifier and, and maybe
the organization can come up with some information for us. That's fine with me
as well. Okay, so we gonna kinda take a look at that number when it comes up.
Now, -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait, sorry, excuse me, Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I think, you know how to...the answer to the B&B
question yeah or no?
MS. FLAMMER: It's a little--it's, it's in the mid-50's. You have a good memory.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, any other comments from the Members or the Department as
far as things to add and subtract before we get to some of the big ones? And
before we do that then, I'd like to take our afternoon break. Members, how does
3:20 look? Is that okay for everybody? Alright so we're gonna be in recess until
3:20. . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:

3:07 p.m.
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RECONVENE:

3:30 p.m.

CHAIR COUCH: ... (gavel). . . The Planning Committee meeting of January 30, 2012
shall come back to order. Alright, Members, now we're into the last couple
things from what, what I can see and from the testimony and whatnot are-- have
to deal with the--whether or not to do an LLC and then the other one would be
the--how, how to handle somebody who's operating now and applies.
Ms. Flammer.
MS. FLAMMER: I had just three quick technical corrections.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, okay.
MS. FLAMMER: Okay. If we go to 19.65.060, which I'm gonna find the page here,
a to e which is now Page 24, I just need a clarification from the Council. We had
talked about triggers for Planning Commission. E states that when there's an
existing short, permitted short-term rental home operating within 500 feet it's a
trigger. We had discussed bed and breakfasts, I just weren't sure if you wanted
that in the ordinance or not?
CHAIR COUCH: Actually that wasn't--that was discussed but it never was agreed upon.
So I think that got in there by mistake. Now the question I have to the Members
then, this is a little bit -- this was brought up by a couple testifiers, this is the
500-foot rule. The concern for some people is that there are some that are out
there, an existing operation that are within 500 feet of each other. So the question
would be is it first come, first served as to who gets, who gets the permit and then
the rest has to go to Planning Commission. So the thought was for a certain
amount of time which would be by the end of the year that anybody who applied
can come in and, and, and get one, and, and my guess is, would be that it would
have to be an existing operation. They can't be a new operation. Then I think
Ms. Schaefer talked about, well, let's, let's talk about they can't be next to each
other. Can we put in some language can they--can we at least put it so they can't
be next to each other, and adjust the language there. Any, any indication from the
Members on which way you wanna go on that or if any? Think about it for a
second.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Does the Chair have a recommendation?
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, I could go with the, the way it is in there now so long as there-if we change, and, and this is section for--in case you missed it, it's Section
19.65.060, and 2(e), but I would like to say that, that they would have to be an
existing operation not anything new. That would be my recommendation.
Because, I mean, I talked to somebody during the break who said, oh, yeah I live
next one on the left and two on the right and they've been fantastic, you know,
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been good citizens, don't have any problem with it and it's a shoreline property so
that's normally where, and I'm guessing they're in Kihei, normally where they
would be. So that's why at least till the end of this year or another period if we do
something about the existing operations, I think it should be okay. But after that,
you have to go Planning Commission. Otherwise, we'll have a bunch of people at
Planning Commission. So my recommendation would be to leave it alone, but to,
except for to add that an existing short-term -- yeah, an existing short-term rental
home is operating within 500 feet of the proposed -- except for applications, yeah,
so that, that fits all the criteria.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Do you want to keep bed and breakfast?
CHAIR COUCH: No. I think we discussed it but I don't think we all said let's do it.
MS. WILLENBRINK: And you wanna keep the date?
CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
MS. FLAMMER: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
MS. FLAMMER: Can I just get clarification? When you say existing do mean they,
they've had a history of operating when they come in they need to prove that or
there's its existing with a legally permitted number?
CHAIR COUCH: What I would like to like see--I would not like to see a new one, say
oh, jump at the chance, oh I get--beat the 500-foot rule now. It would be one
that's existing--is operating now. That make sense?
MS. FLAMMER: So even if there's not a permit number you envision it going to -CHAIR COUCH: Well no, what I'm saying, right now in a certain neighborhood say on
the beach in Makena there are five in a row, Keawakapu Beach I guess
Mr. Pontanilla brought up. There's five or six in a row that are existing now that
aren't permitted, but they all come in to apply for a permit, they should be able to
get that permit without going to the Planning Commission.
MS. FLAMMER: Before the end of the year?
CHAIR COUCH: Before the end of the year. If they decide not to and then decide to at,
in 2013 or beyond then, then they do have to go to Planning Commission. Or if
one of those, you know, in those five or six, the seventh one who says, oh, I want
to operate a, a TVR right now so I better jump in on this they can't because they

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 30, 2012

haven't been operating. Because you say the first thing that you ask them is, "are
you operating now?" If they say yes, then you--that's okay. If they say no, then
they have to go to the Planning Commission. Does that make sense?
MS. FLAMMER: I understand what you're saying.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR COUCH: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, just a fast question for Planning. So if all
six say they wanna operate as such when do we say change zoning?
MS. FLAMMER: If it's going to Planning Commission I believe that would be their
purview to take a look at that. I will share an interesting comment that did out of
Planning Commission is that they felt very strongly about neighborhoods deciding
for themselves what they want their neighborhood to look like. They did
recognize from seeing--you know, they see these on a regular basis. They did-and I did take the first one where there were three within 500 feet. They thought
that there might be some neighborhoods that are more comfortable with them and
they could be concentrated in those areas if the neighborhood wanted that and
they wanted to leave that open. They didn't want to restrict and speak for those
areas.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, just so long the surrounding neighbors are
comfortable then.
MS. FLAMMER: Okay, I have just two more other technical.
CHAIR COUCH: Certainly.
MS. FLAMMER: Okay, and then we're done with that. Page 25, 19.65.070(B) where
we're asking for tax returns. I notice federal is in here though we currently don't
collect federal information for B&Bs and I'm wondering if the Council would be
okay if we were to just collect state and GET and TAT information?
CHAIR COUCH: Members, any concerns, questions on that? I think that's something
that came up with the, the group that they wanted to make sure that that they were
compliant in all their taxes. You know, we can--I'm comfortable with striking
"federal" because I mean, the Federal government already is gonna be on 'em
anyway.
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MS. FLAMMER: Well, it's gonna be reflected in their state returns.
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, that's true. Okay, Members -MS. FLAMMER: Okay -CHAIR COUCH: --without any objection can we strike, "federal" off that?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. FLAMMER: And then just the last correction I wanted to make -CHAIR COUCH: Hold on one second, Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'm not sure why we would limit our ability to get
information verifying something and whether that something can all be gleaned
from state records or not I don't know. You know, everyone's a lot more
concerned about what the feds think about them than the state. So ...
CHAIR COUCH: Well, I seem to recall when filling out my state that you have to
supply the federal with it. So it's basically there. Go ahead.
MS. FLAMMER: I think-COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, from RPT standpoint we're, we're adding fed, you
know, adding federal requirements. I'm not sure why we would be removing
them here.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Ms. Flammer.
MS. FLAMMER: Oh, I just remembered the discussion in the Department was that I
don't think there's anything we can do if we get a federal tax return that doesn't--I
don't recall any federal requirements in the bill to pay federal taxes but with state
we do have in there--and, and we could--the files are public also. Though I
suppose you could redact.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: Clarification on that, Mr. Chair. The files are public except if there's
information where someone has essentially an expectation of privacy, the
Department's required to redact that information when giving it out to the public
that would include things like social security numbers or, or, or other private
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information and, and so that's required to be redacted. So I, I think you can have
which, which does typically appear. I've gone through bed and breakfast
application files and that information is typically provided and does have to be
redacted when provided to if, if requested from, by another member of the public
other than the applicant.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. SPENCE: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Spence.
MR. SPENCE: If, I, I think if we go back to the reason why we're asking for tax
verifications, one of the large concerns about short-term or bed and breakfasts is
that, you know, the operations are not paying their fair share of taxes. So
whether, you know, the state is missing the GET and the TAT, so you know, that
of course is in the, in the proposed bill. You know, then we're also concerned
about real property tax so that's in, in the proposed bill. The, you know, by and
large we're interested if they're, you know, contributing their fair share. I
personally don't see any reason for federal returns as well. I think it's, you
know, it's kind of redundant and we're trying to make, we're trying to make the
permitting process simpler and keep the amount of submittals down. I mean, I
mean if Mitt Romney comes and applies, you know, we're gonna have a 500-page
return in our, you know, in our application folder there's really no reason for that.
So simpler, in this case, while getting the information we want would be better.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I rest my case. Good explanation.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, so we're gonna strike, "federal" without objection?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objection.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you. Alright, Ms. Flammer.
MS. FLAMMER: And then the very last one is a little further down that page under D
and that is when a permit is approved we've asked that the permit holder send a
copy of certain things to their neighbors. We didn't want to require them to do it
by certified mail. I think certified mail is a little over $4.00 for each piece of
mail. The Department's comfortable with knowing that they're sending
something out to the neighbors. If you wanted to tighten up the language we
would be open to that, but we're, we're comfortable with it.
CHAIR COUCH: Comments from the Committee? My, my concern would be that the
contact information--of course, it's gonna be on a sign so pretty much everything

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 30, 2012

is, is, is there for the people to see and if they wanna get a copy of the house rules.
Ms. Baisa?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair, I'm concerned about, you know, what Planning has
mentioned and that's the cost of the mailing...it can be very--a lot of people. If
you're in a heavy populated area that that radius can be expensive. And as you
say there will be that humongous sign that's hard to miss, but you know, if we
wanna be proof positive that everybody was notified then maybe it's worth
spending the money. So I can see it both ways.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, I'm thinking that the proof is, is necessary. You know, you're,
you're doing something outside of the norm for a, a neighborhood so this might
have to be a cost of doing business, but I think proof is more important. Does,
does it have to be certified or is registered good enough for proof?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I don't know the difference.
CHAIR COUCH: To the Department?
MS. FLAMMER: There's several ways that you could provide proof We do have a
situation where sometimes you have renters and may have had permittees ask me
what about the renters? Commission did talk about that where you could put it in
your mailbox, you could just have your neighbor sign and then that way you
know that the renter's getting it also because they're the one that's living on the
property. We did put in here that proof of mailing is required. That could be
registered mail.
MR. SPENCE: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Spence.
MR. SPENCE: For the purposes of sending out the notice of the application, I think
that's one thing. Further, further mailings, you know, that becomes rather
burdensome. The reason I say that is because I once had a client in Kihei adjacent
to some condominium projects, the client spent $10,000 just in postage let alone
the, the amount of money for you know, to, to stuff all those envelopes and
produce all the, the notices, etc. And when push came to shove there was like
three people who were interested. So to, you know, to do it once that's going to
be, I think plenty.
CHAIR COUCH: Members? Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair, someone's who's watching has sent an email and said you
can get a proof of mailing for .50, but certified and registered are much more
-41 -
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expensive because they verify a receipt. So proof of mailing we would be able to
get, I mean, a person could get for .50. So maybe the verbiage, proof of mail is
adequate.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Members -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: That's what Ms. Flammer was talking about.
CHAIR COUCH: --okay, Members any comments? Any, any objection to just, just say,
proof of mailing?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, let's change that to proof of mailing.
MS. FLAMMER: It's already in there. It's the last sentence.
CHAIR COUCH: Or then take out, "certified mail" then, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And that's what it's called?
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, yeah, proof of mailing. So some sort of proof, that is a
verifiable proof Okay. Alright, Mr. Hopper?
MR. HOPPER: Just a one minor recommended change. I spoke with Kim about this. In
Section 12 of the bill, Page 16, this is more of a, I think, cleanup/clarification. It'd
be Section 12, so this is where we deal with 19.37, it's on Page -CHAIR COUCH: 19.37.010.
MR. HOPPER: Yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: Of Page 16, Section 12, where -CHAIR COUCH: Scrolling down. You know Members while we're waiting for this I
was looking at some of the laws out in our little case out there, imagine how they
had to go through--to do that without computers and projectors, handwritten.
MR. HOPPER: Okay, just to--for, for clarification, you know, in the definition section I
think bed and breakfast homes and short-term rental homes are, are excluded from
the definition of transient vacation rental in the definitions themselves.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: But in this section you're saying TVRs are prohibited excluding B&Bs
and short-term rental homes as permitted. I think the clear intention is to
basically say without a permit, you can't do a B&B or short-term rental home
which is common sense, but to effectuate that I would, I'd recommend changing
that to transient vacation rentals, bed and breakfast homes, and short-term rental
homes, and then it would say, excluding bed and breakfast homes -CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: --as permitted and short-term rental homes as permitted.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, do you see what--Kim, yeah, right there. Essentially what
that says, it prevents somebody from operating a short-term rental home saying, it
just says transient vacations rentals are prohibited or a B&B saying, I'm, I'm
neither one of those. So if we put that in there, it says all of those are illegal
unless you get a permit.
MR. HOPPER: Only because they the definition of, of TVRs that, excluding bed and
breakfast homes and short term rental homes.
CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
MR. HOPPER: So this would clarify that you can't do those without permits either.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Members any objections to that? Okay, we'll add that. Thank
you, Ms. Willenbrink. Alright, now we get to the fun stuff Let's go with LLCs.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: We thought we were in the fun stuff
CHAIR COUCH: Alright, Members you were handed out from Member White a
comment--some proposed language regarding LLCs and corporations, and again,
Mr. White, do you want to explain what this--in short. What this is?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'll take a shot at it.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: The focus that I've heard from you and the other
Members throughout this discussion has been that we're looking at this being a
cottage industry not allowing corporations, LLCs, you know, large corporations,
large LLCs to become players in this market. And so after hearing testimony
during our last meeting from people saying, well, we hold, we choose to hold our
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property in an LLC to protect us and also hearing from others that have chosen to
hold theirs, their property in a corporation. We took a stab at having somebody
draft some language to address allowing LLCs and corporations to, to hold
property and hold licenses as long as the shareholders were made up of, of
relatives and the LLC was made up of relatives as well. I know this doesn't, this
shoe doesn't fit all the feet that are out there but we also have implemented a
minimum ownership of 25 percent so that for example if, if I owned a short-term
rental home and I held the permit, I could sell you the--sell you the home and
maintain or sell the corporation to you and maintain 1 percent interest in the
corporation and yet, and so I could still technically hold the permit. So what this
does is it, you need be at least a 25 percent owner or 25 percent member of an
LLC in order to hold that permit. It's unlikely that somebody would purchase just
75 percent of the property. If that needs to go to 50 percent, you know, that's a,
that's up for discussion. But again, the purpose of this is to allow family held or
family held corporations and family held LLCs to participate in this process.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Mr. Hopper, have you see this language?
MR. HOPPER: Yes, Mr. Chair, I provided some advice to, to Mr. White on the language
earlier and have had a chance to review it and, I mean, I, I, I would have some
comments if it's, it's pursued.
CHAIR COUCH: You would have some what?
MR. HOPPER: Comments if pursued.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, well that's--we're pursuing it.
MR. HOPPER: Okay. The, I don't see the purpose of the final section of, of review of a
transfer. It, it, it speaks of a de facto transfer, but I mean, the rule is the permits
are not transferrable. The member of the LLC or the shareholder of the
corporation has to hold the permit forever and all of the members or shareholders
of the corporation or LLC need to be immediate family members and if that, that
changes then, then they're, they're in breach of the, of the permit conditions. So
I'm not sure what, what, you know, kind of a review would be required looking
for de facto transfer. I think the transfer rules would be pretty clear. I would also
think a change should be made to the ordinance because I think really this is an
exception to the rule that a, that a natural person--that the owner has to be a
natural person of, of the property. It says, it shall be issued in the name of the
applicant who should be a natural person or several other things. I think we do
have another section that talks about the, the owner of the--the applicant must be
the owner, I believe, and, and I think that section would need to be modified to
specify that that person is a, is an owner, that, that an LLC may be an owner of
the property and just basically a review throughout the bill to make that that's
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consistent. I'm not sure about the, the transfer sections. I mean, if--the, the
person would have to hold the permit individually forever. So that, that could
never be transferred to anybody else. Other members of the LLC or shareholders
of stock that can change as long as it's transferred to family members. So a
change itself wouldn't be a problem. So may, maybe you would, and, and I'm not
sure how the Department would monitor that. So, so this does require a, a written
notice any time there's a change of ownership of stock or membership in the LLC
and it requires a, a written determination by the Planning Director if the change
would be considered a de facto prohibited transfer, and I'm not sure what a
de facto prohibited transfer would be as defined here. So I, I think that could use
some clarification. There's also other issues of the, of the, the differed, differing
treatment between, you know, requirements of all the family members and
requirements that the, that the, that the permit be held by a non-publicly traded
corporation. I wouldn't know if a publicly traded corporation would say what's
the basis in, in treating them differently than the, than the, than the non-publicly
traded corporation. So those are generally my, my comments to, to the bill or to
that amendment.
CHAIR COUCH: Well, my guess would be the basis on your last comment is that
they're supposed to be, it's supposed to be a family LLC or as defined in 1, 2, and
3 there. Certainly a publicly held corporation isn't family because every,
everybody who buys stock is, is a member of the LLC. So I, I. I'm thinking that
basis is, is enough, but I don't know if, if...
MR. HOPPER: I would have that articulated in the, you know, Committee Report and
be, be clear on, on what the basis are. I, I, -CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: --I think that would be, be a good idea.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: I mean, another suggestion you could, you could also have a, you know,
a long-term lease tenant be one that can apply for a permit, you know, without the
corporate structure here. You know, have it owned by an LLC and then you
know, if there's a long-term lease to the actual permit holder because that's kind
of what you're doing here is that the, the LLC is the owner and then the permit's
actually held by an individual who is an owner in that LLC but is not the actual
direct property owner because it's, it's the LLC that owns it or the, or the
corporation that owns it and not the individual, but that could be an option as
well, and just let the lease go to, go to anybody. May be a bit simpler to, to
administer. And I'm not sure if the Planning Department has any comments on
the ability to determine transfers and, and things like that as they would happen.
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CHAIR COUCH: Planning Department? See a lot of shaking of heads.
MR. SPENCE: Mr. Chairman, I haven't really sat down and reviewed this language. In
principle I, you know, so long as it's, it's not, you know, General Electric
purchasing all of our -CHAIR COUCH: Or any Kaanapali hotels.
MR. SPENCE: Yes. Getting into the short-term business. You know, I don't have any
objections to corporations or LLCs owning these.
CHAIR COUCH: And then intent I guess with the Committee Report and with our
minutes is that it's gotta be a family group as defined in, you know, Civil Union,
adoption, hanai, marriage, that kind of family group as opposed to a wide open
free for all of anybody who can own that property. I, I think it's--the intent is
pretty clear of this Committee that it's like Mr. White said, a cottage industry.
Mr. White, you had a question?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, I'd, I'd like to recommend that we ask Staff to
play around with this language and incorporate some of the other testimony that
we got today which was transferring to heirs upon death and things of that sort
that are, that, that need to be incorporated as well.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. That would be Department and Staff both. We can figure out
some language for transferability in the death of, in the event of the death of a
permit holder. But only, I think that's was our intent to begin with it's only in the
death, we don't transfer it if, if the house sells, that's--they're done.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right.
CHAIR COUCH: Including if it sells. For instance, Ms. Baisa, if you have your house
and you sell it to your daughter or son does that-- you would give it away, right?
You would normally give it away?
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair, I probably would never do that, but what I'm concerned
about is a husband and wife are running a B&B or a TVR and something happens
to either one and the permit is in that person's name, it would be nice if it
automatically went to the surviving person because you don't want to disrupt that
entire family. I mean, they got enough going on with the death and then they
have to deal with income.
CHAIR COUCH: Right.
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VICE-CHAIR BAISA: So I think that has, you know, that's our intent.
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, Mr. Flammer.
MS. FLAMMER: If I could just chime in on how we process our current permits and
maybe the language we need to change this, the permittee is not restricted to a
single person. So if like in the case of the B&Bs if you have a couple, they're,
they're generally both on the permit and it's for reasons like what you just
mentioned. So there would be, given that, there, there would be ways where if, if
you could predict the change ahead of time or you're doing estate planning, you
could probably come up with a remedy if, if that weren't in the law.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. I see where you're going. It would be good to have,
you know, those two names 'cause just in case, I mean, it's really important that
we don't disrupt a family particularly in that kind of situation where, you know,
they're having a difficult time anyway. We don't wanna make it more difficult.
But we also wanna be careful about how we handle transferability of a permit.
CHAIR COUCH: Right.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: We wanna make sure that we don't, you know, make permits
commodities.
CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
MR. HOPPER: Mr. Chair -CHAIR COUCH: Yes?
MR. HOPPER: --if, if that's the case, and more than one person, more than one property
owner, I guess, can hold a permit for a given property then I think that could be
specified because usually, the, the singular is used throughout here, say, the
permit holder and things like that. And if that's the case, and, and I, I think
Planning has said that, I mean, multiple property owners can hold the permit on
one property is, is that the case and they do not necessarily have to be related?
MS. FLAMMER: For the B&Bs they don't have to be related, but you do have to live on
the property so that has restricted before.
MR. HOPPER: So, so I mean, if you don't have to live on the property then the question,
I guess to the Council as policymakers would be, a) do you want to allow more
than one property owner to be named in the same permit to hold the same permit;
and b) are there limitations to the relationship between those people or can--could
you have five different property owners as may be the case who are maybe
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unrelated but all be named on, on the permit. So you could simply say are there
multiple property--a, a, there may be multiple permit holders for one property or
say, something more limited.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: This is the kind of question that I would really like to have some
input from our resource people because, you know, they have more experience
with this than I do and I would really like to hear from them.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR COUCH: --Ms. Schaefer's not here. Ms. Clark and Ms.--oh, Ms. Ramm is here,
SO ...

VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Yeah. Whoever.
CHAIR COUCH: Actually Ms. Ramm, do you wanna come up as well?
MS. RAMM: This is fine. We're all in agreement.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Croly, you heard that question. Your thoughts?
MR. CROLY: Actually, I don't have anything to add other than the intent I think we're
all in agreement on is, is we, the, the only type of transfer should be upon the
death of, of the permit holder to someone who would fit the criteria that's already
established in, in the permit as, as an owner of the property. So, you know, I
don't know what else to say.
CHAIR COUCH: I, I guess, Mr. Croly, the, the question came up from Mr. Hopper is
what if a, a hui owns a piece of property -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Whose name is -CHAIR COUCH: --I guess it would be ...
MR. CROLY: As long as, as long as the owner, one of those owners of the hui was able
to meet the other criteria that are in the permit then why wouldn't we be able to
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transfer it to that person? Again, upon the death of the, of the permit holder,
right?
CHAIR COUCH: Right.
MR. HOPPER: I think, Mr. Chair, I think the Department and we're, we're looking at
though, multiple people applying for and receiving a permit at the same time, not
necessarily one transferring to the other, but I think the Department with B&Bs
has been allowing more than one, you know, as long as you meet the criteria, live
on the property and own the property to apply for and obtain a permit. So you
could have a husband and wife, would be, you know, a pretty easy example. It's
more complicated where you don't have to live on the property so would you
want to allow, for example, three unrelated people who own a piece of property to
apply for and receive basically three bed and breakfast permits for that property
and, you know, they wouldn't need to worry about transferring because if one,
you know, passed away or, or left there'd still be someone there owning the, the
permit. And I would only bring this up because the Department has said they do
allow multiple property owners to hold a permit at the same time for the same,
same property. And so I, just basically, I think the answer could be whatever the
Council wishes but it should be written in there I think clearly to give guidance to
the Department so they don't have the ambiguity there.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thanks.
CHAIR COUCH: --thank you, Mr. Croly. Questions? Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So sounds like we need a section for timeshare
short-term rental applicants.
CHAIR COUCH: Well, no-- you know, this, this is interesting that you bring that up.
There are places in, in our condo complex that five families bought into the
condo, it's not really a short-term rental, it's not necessarily a timeshare 'cause
they just rotate themselves. I mean, we know who they are every...oh, it's that
this month, it's these guys, but it's the same guys. Now to allow them, if this
were a single home to allow them to actually then say well, we're just gonna get
it, we're gonna group together... say the five us wanted to group together and buy
a house and then make it a short-term rental, I, I don't know that that is, is that
something that this Council wants to consider? Yeah, that's, that's a big can of
worms. We'll have to, we'll have to see what kind of language we can come up
with, with the corporation and whatnot, and again, to prevent this being a
commodity. The whole idea is to prevent this from being a commodity and for
this group of people to allow them to continue to operate if upon the death of one
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of their partners I guess. And that will help, then, then in that case, that would
help, one testifier, Mr. Laub, who came up and said, you know, what about
significant others? Alright, well, obviously we're not going to pass this out today
which is fine. We do, we will sit down with Corp. Counsel and the Staff and the
Planning Department and see what we can come up with -UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Good.
CHAIR COUCH: --on that. So we'll, we'll look into this a bit further as far as LLCs and
whatnot. The next thing and even more interesting is, is the whole idea of
shutting people down if they come out to apply. Essentially it's not a permitted
use at this time. You're coming in and saying alright I want to apply for a
short-term rental that I've been operating. As one of the testifiers said, even
though her, her property actually isn't in, in, involved in this bill because she's in
a multi-family location, but not knowing or they've been operating for whatever
reason and they come and say, okay, I want to comply with all the rules and then
you say, okay, well first thing you gotta do is shut down. I don't know that that's
what anybody intends to have happen here, but we have to legally come up with a
way to allow this. There was talk about a Conditional Permit--or not a
Conditional Permit, a provisional permit. Mr. Hopper, can you talk to us a little
bit about precedence for that? You've mentioned liquor permits.
MR. HOPPER: I, I don't know if I would, I would advise any particular way of doing
things and I'm not an expert on, on liquor permits. I, I think I just know that the
Department had proposed at, at one point to look at a, a temporary permit that
would expire on a, on a certain date. I don't have any particular language on that,
but they had brought that up in concept, but I would want to check and see, you
know, what exactly the details are because I, I would think those would be very
important to, you know, determining what, what the, what the impact would be on
someone applying.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Well, Members, let, let me just preface this in that we've all
discussed that we don't want somebody to, to be put out of business while they're
waiting for the Department especially if as we hope happens, happens that 300
people immediately come in and apply for permits. That would be putting a lot of
people out of work that are currently working as we, as we heard from one of the
testifiers. So, we're gonna try and figure out some language. There's been a
couple of potential things submitted to me and I think I passed one out. Did this
one go out? Yeah, I think we passed that one out. That was, this was one
suggested...Mr. Hopper, you've seen this, the one that says, 30 days after passage
of this ordinance, the County ...
MR. HOPPER: Yes, yes, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR COUCH: Any comments on that?
MR. HOPPER: Well, the last section that talks about STRs operating illegally shall
apply within 120 days of passage of this ordinance for a legal permit. After that
120-day period all operations must cease if an application has not been made.
The, the, the clarification to that I think would be if somebody does, does apply
within a 120-days, does that mean operations do not have to cease and how long
that, you know, if they don't have to cease operations, would, would, you know,
where that, that leaves them. What exactly situation would they be in -CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: --and I think some more clarity could be provided in that, in that
paragraph.
CHAIR COUCH: Does this language in general help you with your concerns about
legality and whatnot?
MR. HOPPER: If, if I was going to give kind of a general overview of, of my legal
concerns with a provision or, or ones like this I would recommend, and, and I do
understand the time, but I, I would recommend a, an executive session to discuss
those, those issues. I think that that would be important in this particular case. I
know one was noticed as a potential action on today's agenda.
CHAIR COUCH: Members, I, I do appreciate Mr. Hopper's concerns and I do want to
give him his chance to speak, however, we do have a meeting this evening,
Mr. Pontanilla's Budget and Finance Committee meeting. So at this point if there
aren't any other small changes in here, I'd like to leave this.. .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chair, I got a fast question.
CHAIR COUCH: Yes, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I'm assuming that you already talked to the
Planning Department in that last paragraph the 120-days can be met by the
Department?
CHAIR COUCH: What this says basically they can apply and then anybody who doesn't
apply after that gets enforced upon, can get enforced upon. So if you've made a
good faith application then, then, and, and it's going through the process then they
should be for a, a limited amount of time they should be allowed to continue.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So what's that time frame?
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CHAIR COUCH: That's, that's something that we need to discuss and I think that's
something that Mr. Hopper wants to discuss as well.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: Planning Department, you had a question, concern? No. Okay, I
thought you were looking and grabbing at the microphone. Sorry. So Members
because of our meeting Upcountry and gonna give you a chance, time to eat, the
two big things that, that have, we have left that I can see are the LLC issue or the
transferability or the ownership issue and this, I don't know, I don't want to call it
amnesty, but this permit process allow them, allowing them to run while going
through the permit process. If there are any other issues that come up, please let
me know. Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: The caps. The numbers on the -CHAIR COUCH: Oh, and right, you're right on the caps. So there's still three, three
issues to discuss at the meeting which is going to be in two weeks from today I
believe, the 13 th of February? Is that right?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, so the 13 th of February. So we've got a couple weeks and
we've got... some of us have a very long plane ride both forward and back that we
can really study this on. I hope, I hope to see that you are all experts in this...in
the wording of this thing 'cause you've got plenty of hours on a plane. Without
any objection or any other comment, I'd like to defer this matter until the next
meeting and we'll pick up right where we left off Any objections?
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (Excused: MV)
ACTION: DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. This meeting is adjourned. . . . (gavel).. .
ADJOURN: 4:15 p.m.
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